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Prayer Inten
ons  
for the Week of May 8, 2016 

 

Sun, May 8 
Pro-Populo ~ 9am 

Pro-Populo ~ 11am 
 

Tuesday, May 10 

Ϯ Mike Patterson, Sr.   
 

Wednesday, May 11 

Ϯ Carlton Purdy 
 

Thursday, May 12 

Ϯ Dorothy Crandell 
 

Friday, May 13 

Ϯ Elaine Castellano 
 

Sat, May 14 

Ϯ Dorothy Dennis 
 

Sun, May 15 

Ϯ Ann Hammond~ 9am 

Ϯ Mary Krebs~ 11am 

Rev. Loc Q. Trinh, Pastor      
Email:     pastor@holyfamilycaledonia.org 
Rectory Number:  616-891-1160 
Parish Office:     616-891-9259 
Fax:     616-891-1346 
 
Office Hours                           
Monday - Thursday:     8:30am - 4:30pm    
Friday:       8:30am -12:00pm 
 

Website         www.holyfamilycaledonia.org 
 

Catholic Faith Formation      616-891-8867    
 

Sacraments 
Baptism and Sacrament of Matrimony ~ 616-891-9259 
Reconciliation ~ Saturdays 4:00-4:30pm 
 

How Do I Become Catholic? ~ contact Chris Shafer at 
616-891-9259 or cshafer@holyfamilycaledonia.org 
 

Mass Times  
Tuesday ~ 6pm in Chapel 
Wednesday through Friday ~ 9am in Chapel 
Saturday ~ 5pm in Church 
Sunday ~ 9am and 11am in Church 
 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Thursday ~ 9:30am-7pm in the Chapel 
 

New Parishioners/Change of Address: 
Welcome, please register at the Parish Office.  If you have 
moved please notify us. 

~Please Pray for these loved ones~ 

Mary Jane Aalders, Larry Albaugh, Alyssa, Bob Black, Lyle Blain, Richard 
Bonarski, Paul Burns, Marguerite Callaghan, Bill Campbell, Lois Campbell, Patrick 

Cogdill, Joshua Conrad, Barb Daley, Michael David, Kathy DeYoung, Mark 
Donohue, Amy Finkbeiner, Larry Frye, Lindsey Grant, Shawn Gray & Family, Louis 
Harig, Jacob Harris, Theresa Hellwig, Jim Herdman, Kathlyn Higgins, Barb Hodges, 

Alex Hofman, Betty Ann Holl, Justin Hopkins, Dolly Hula, Tom Hueller, Ruth 
Jackiewicz, Diana Johnson, Sarah Ketchapaw, Ed and Rosemary Kilmartin, James 
Koza, Dave Krumm, Dave LeBlanc, Ellen Lehnert, Caroline Lemke, Arlene Luke, 
Kristin Mattson, Bill & Deanna Mervau, Samuel Monhke, Francis Moran, Daniel 
Newton, Heather Ogden, Norbert Oshinski, Al Orr, Iris Ottenwess, Pat Paffhausen, 
Ed Pawloski, Deb Perkins, Lori Pieri, Isaac Postma, Vicki Purgiel, Reuben Quirk, 
Nathan Roberts, Mary Kay Rodriguez, John Romero, Lovada Romero, Mary Ruic, 
Betty Russell, Patricia Savage, Scott Scheltema, Tom Schwartz, Sheri Sherk, Christy 
Short, Cathy Stawick, Wila Sweet, Aaron Thome, Timothy Vickers,  Eileen Wetzel, 

Katie Wierenga, Scott & Jan Windy, Dorothy Zoet. 

Holy Family offers, as a community, the gift of prayer.  If you would like to have your name 
listed in this Prayer Corner during a time of need, contact the Parish Office.   

This Week in the Parish 
 

Sunday, May  8 
Ascension Sunday/Mother’s Day 

No Coffee and Donuts  
Mystagogy 10am 
 

Tuesday, May 10 
Blood Drive  2pm 
St. Anne’s Mom’s Group  7pm 
 

Sunday, May 15 
Coffee and Donuts after Masses 
Mystagogy 10am 
Top of the Hill Gang  12:30pm 

Holy Family Parish ~ Mission Statement  
We are called as a family to know, love and serve God. 

HOLY FAMILY CATHOLIC PARISH 
9669 Kraft Avenue, Caledonia, MI 

A Mother’s Day Blessing 
Blessed is the Mother, who lets the 
Lord be her guiding hand, whose faith 
brings her family courage, whose 
wisdom comes from God, and whose 
children still stand and honor her. 



Lighthouse Media - Catholic CD’s                                                                               
Found in the Narthex - inventory changes regularly.  Featured CD of the week  ~ “For Better Forever - A Catholic Guide 
to Lifelong Marriage”. by  Stephen Ray      $3.00 per CD 
 

Questions? Contact Cathy in the parish office at 891-9259 

Collection for the Weekend of April 30/May 1 
The collection for the weekend of April 30/May 1 was $13,272. The budgeted amount is $13,089 and the variance from the 
budget since July 1, 2015 is $25,180. 

Prayer Chain ~ Email 
If you or someone you know are in need of prayer and would like to be placed on the “email” prayer chain, please call or 
email Marcia Dohm with your prayer request.  This is separate from the prayer requests printed in the bulletin weekly. 
  

Questions?  Contact Marcia Dohm at 616-877-0007 or momdohm@yahoo.com 

Notice... 
Holy Family is producing a new parish directory.  
If you would like your name withheld from the directory, please contact the parish office at 616-891-9259 or 
parishoffice@holyfamilycaledonia.org.   

Last Chance for Directory Pics  
Don’t Be Late for That Very Important Date - Schedule Now!!  We want to see all of your smiling faces in our 
new directory.  The last dates for pictures to be taken are May 12/13. 
Questions?  Call Pete Murray at 616-813-4368 or use the ON-LINE sign up at www.ucdir.com.  Our CHURCH CODE: 
mi846 and PASSWORD: holyfamily.  

WHAT’S HAPPENING AT HOLY FAMILY 

Last Call ~  Class of 2016 Seniors 
There will be a Mass on Sunday, May 15 at 11am in which you will be recognized for your  graduation 
from High School.  Please plan on attending!  The  RSVP board is in the Ministry Hallway on the door 
next to the bulletin boards or you can reply by email. 

    Don’t forget to submit a baby photo and a senior picture to be entered in the drawing for a 
$50 Target gift card. Photos can be  emailed to mkrell@holyfamilycaledonia.org or you may drop off pictures to 
the parish office reception area by May 10.  Questions ? Please contact the CFF office at 891-8867.  

Cave Quest VBS 2016 ~ Following Jesus - the Light of the World 
June 20– 24 from 9am -12pm 
Registrations have been distributed to students and emailed to parents, and are also available online or 
on the Ministry Cart.  

May is the Month of Mary 
The CCW and Knights of Columbus will be reciting the rosary in church ½ hour before Masses during the month of May.  
Please join them in prayer for our country and the world.  
 

Reason to Pray the Rosary  
The Rosary is a Christ-centered meditation: 
Although the rosary is the chief of the Marian devotions, the Rosary is all about Jesus Christ (and the way Mary herself 
related to Him).  A person praying the rosary is immersed in thoughts about the events in the life of Christ.  These 
meditations are focused on lifting the mind and spirit to God.  Praying & speaking God's Word is a valuable tool in our 
arsenal against the forces of darkness. Praying the Rosary, then, is an easy way to get started waging spiritual warfare for 
ourselves and on behalf of others.  



Disability & Faith Conference - Corrected date! 
June 11 at 1pm 

At St. Robert Newminster Parish, Ada 
A Day of Jubilee for families who have children with disabilities and their siblings.  Keynote and parent panel for parents; 
qualified supervision and activities for children and siblings.  Grow in faith, gain support in the Church, be nourished.  For 
all families with children/adults with visible and invisible disabilities:  cognitive, developmental, emotional, mental, 
physical, medical, syndromes, visual/hearing impairment. Closing Mass with Bishop Walkowiak at 4:30.  Pizza dinner 
following.  Registration forms available at www.dioceseofgrandrapids.org.  For registration information or more 
information on the conference, contact: Christine Shafer cshafer@holyfamilycaledonia.org 

AROUND THE PARISH AND COMMUNITY 

Please Mark Your Calendars for Our Annual Cemetery Clean-Up!  Rain or Shine! 
St. Mary’s – Saturday May 21, 2016 (annually the third Saturday in the month of May)  9am-12pm 
Location:  Corner of Kraft and 52nd  
In memory of Taylor Nietling, hosted by the Boy Scouts Troop #202   
 

If you can help  we’ll be grateful for any time you can provide!  Bring you gloves, leaf blower, rake and 
pruning shears.  

Holy Family Access 6 Food Pantry 
Our food pantry is in constant need of your help in collecting items for our food pantry.  We are always in need of cereal, 
canned meat, personal care items and laundry detergent.  Please drop off your donations on the table in the Ministry 
Hallway.  A more complete shopping list can be found in the Ministry Hallway.  Feel free to take one. 
Questions?  Contact Molly Fleming at norasmom1@yahoo.com or the parish office at 891-9259 

Mercy for Flint 
Were you wondering how you can help with the Flint Water Crisis? As part of our 3rd bi-annual Water for Life Campaign, 
Holy Family Council of Catholic Women is sponsoring St. John Vianney Catholic School in Flint, to help purchase bottled 
water in the short term and a water pump supply station in the long term.  We will be collecting monetary donations the 
weekends of May 14/15 and 21/22. Look for our big empty water jug in the Narthex. To learn more go to www.sjvkids.org. 

Holy Family Etching Coming to Holy Family Parish - May 22nd  
A Holy Family etching is being presented to the parish of Holy Family and Council #7341, May 22 at the 11am 
Mass, in recognition of the continuous support of the Michigan State Knights of Columbus. 
 

The original etching, based on a painting by Giovanni Battista Salvi da Sassoferrato (1609-1685), is housed in 
the Pontifical John Paul II Institute for Studies on Marriage and Family in Rome. 
The image we will be receiving, along with others were blessed by Pope Francis on June 29, 2015, the Solemnity of Sts. 
Peter and Paul, through the auspices of the Almoner of His Holiness, Archbishop Konrad Krajewski.   
 

Please join us in welcoming this new addition to our parish. 

Diaconate Aspirancy Process:  Inquiry for the Diaconate 
At this time, the Diocese of Grand Rapids is accepting inquiries from men interested in the diaconate. To be considered, an 
applicant must be a Roman Catholic at least 30 years of age (minimum age for ordination is 35), who is an active member of 
his parish (located within the Diocese of Grand Rapids) with the support of his Pastor. He must be in good health, of sound 
moral character, mature faith, regular practice in the sacramental life of the Church, and have a sense of vocation to service. 
If married, he must be in a valid Catholic marriage for a minimum of five years, have the support of his wife and family, and 
be in a strong, stable marriage. If unmarried, he must be willing and able to commit to celibacy. Although an upper age limit 
for application has not been established, the expectation is that ordained deacons will have the health and energy to provide a 
minimum of ten years of ordained ministry to the diocese of Grand Rapids. 
 

The deadline for inquiries to the Diocesan Aspirancy Process is August 12, 2016. All men who are interested in more 
information and/or applying are asked to contact Reverend Mark Przybysz, Diocesan Director, Office for Ministry & Life of 
Permanent Deacons, Diocese of Grand Rapids, for an appointment:  mprzybysz@dioceseofgrandrapids.com or  
616-453-8229, extension 100.   



AROUND THE PARISH AND COMMUNITY 

Knights of Columbus Council 7341 
Council 7341 recognized by the Michigan State Council for 
membership growth for the first quarter also has a slight 
lead in the 2nd quarter of 2016. Catholic men, age 18+ 
should consider joining Holy family's Knights of Columbus, 
contact David Kempisty to learn more, 616-891-6064. 
 

Parishioners and Knights - Your Holy Family's knights 
information is distributed via electronic media. You can 
follow a link from Holy Family's web page, lower left. It 
takes you to the Council 7341 site. Or send a note to 
"fs7341@mikofc.org" and we can update our records and 
keep you aware of what the Knights are doing here at Holy 
Family.  
 

Grand Knight, Fred Klampferer  - (616) 554-3625 or 

gk7341@mikofc.org 

With praise and thanksgiving to Almighty God, 

the Diocese of Grand Rapids and 

the Durkee Family 

invite you to attend the Ordination of  
 

Stephen John Durkee 
 

to the Sacred Order of Deacon 

through the invocation of the Holy Spirit 

and the imposition of hands by 
 

His Excellency David J. Walkowiak 
Bishop of Grand Rapids 

 

On Tuesday, May 17, 2016 

at 7:00 PM 

Cathedral of Saint Andrew, 

301 Sheldon SE 

Grand Rapids, MI  49503 

(Reception following at Cathedral Square) 

 

Deacon Stephen will be preaching at the 
Mass on Saturday, May 21, 2016 at  

Holy Family Parish 
(Cake reception following the 5pm Mass) 

PRAY FOR OUR SEMINARIANS 
Come, Holy Spirit, fill our hearts and minds with 
the fire of your love.  Make us courageous 
witnesses to the death and resurrection of Jesus.  
May the Eucharist enable us to live faithfully the 
vocation we have received.  Inspire more of us to give our 
lives in service to the Gospel.  Amen 

 

 We especially pray for  Noah I. Thelen 
 

 

University of St. Mary of the Lake , Mundelein Seminary,  
1000 East Maple Ave., Mundelein, IL  60060 

Every Two Seconds Someone Needs Blood 
Holy Family will be hosting the next Caledonia 
Community Church blood drive on Tuesday, May 10 
from 2:00 to 7:00 pm.  Bring a friend. 
By sharing 45 min. of time you could save someone’s life.  
You only need to be at least 16 years old (with parental 
permission), weigh 110 pounds and healthy. Please 
consider giving the gift of life. 
 

If interested in donating blood you may sign up in the 
ministry hall, online at https://donate.miblood.org/ or call 
Char Mello, chairperson 616-901-2803.   



AROUND THE PARISH AND COMMUNITY 

Fighting Porn In Our Culture and Winning 
Thursday, May 12 | 7-9pm, Holy Redeemer Parish, 2700 Baldwin Street, Jenison, MI 49428 

 

A free conference to learn about the dangers of pornography and ways to protect your children and 
families.   
This is for anyone 11 years old to 99 years old (open to all faiths and beliefs).  

To register please call 669-9220 or register on-line at www.holyredeemerparish.org 

Starting Tuesday!  The Catholic’s Divorce Survival Guide group.   
This 12-week program features 30-minute DVD shows each week that cover topics of shock, denial, anger, 
grief, guilt, forgiveness, money, the courts, the children, the ex-spouse, annulment, dating, sexuality, 
spirituality, remarriage or staying single, and much more.  Whether you got divorced ten days ago or ten 
years ago, the program offers valuable insight for everyone.  The program will begin May 10 and run for 12 
Tuesdays through the end of July at 7pm; sign up even if you have to miss one week, as there is a pretty way to make up the 
material.  To register for the program, please email or call Christine Shafer in the parish office, 
cshafer@holyfamilycaledonia.org or 616-891-9259.  The participant book will be $10.  If you know of a Catholic – 
practicing or away from the Church - who is separated or divorced, please share this information with them; the Church is 
here to help.  Childcare will be available, pre-registration is required. 

Deepen Your Knowledge of the Faith This Summer! Take a 3-week online seminar  through Catholic 

Distance University for just $30. Register for Mary and the Scriptures (June 6-27), Acts of the Apostles (July 4-25) or 
Proclaiming the Reality of God: Compelling Evidence of God's Existence (July 25-Aug. 15).   Visit https://
cdu.catalog.instructure.com/ to register. At checkout, enter Promo Code CDU16GRANDRAPID to receive the special $30 
rate reserved for parishioners within the diocese. 


